

Children's Ministry will take a break for the holidays and will resume **11th May**.



Easter Sunday: All children will be in the service Sunday 27 April & May 4: Rainbow & Jigsaw children will be in the Chapel with a DVD.

Creche will be open but there will be no one to supervise children.

Two Parents' Rooms are at the back left of the auditorium for parents with babies. For further information please see the Children's ministry desk in the foyer

Youth Ministry



INTERMEDIATE YEARS 7-9
MEET IN THE YOUTH ROOM
UPSTAIRS ON SUNDAYS



HIGH SCHOOL YEARS 9-13
WEDNESDAY 7-9PM
CHECK OUT OUR FACEBOOK PAGE
UNDER THE ROCK YOUTH!



ICONZ ADVENTURE BOYS 8-11 YEARS MONDAY 5.45-7.15PM

Prayer

Do you want prayer for yourself or for family or friends?

- **Prayer on Sunday:** At the end of each service there will be someone available to pray with you. Please make your way to the front of the church by the large cross.
- Prayer Chain: We also have a very effective email prayer chain. If you have a prayer need (or wish to join the prayer chain) then please email prayerchain@obc.org.nz or phone the office 576 2523.
- Intercessory Prayer Group: We also have a committed group of "prayers" who gather on Sunday evenings from 7-8pm in the Chapel. We would love you to join us.



Budget Figure: \$6,275

Average Giving: \$5,685 (last 4 weeks)
Year to Date: \$5,524 (average)

For electronic banking deposit to: A/c No. 03 0445 0104208 00.

If you require a *Giving Number* for tax purposes please contact the Church Office. If paying by EFTPOS please state "EFTPOS" on the giving envelope at the info desk.

Otumoetai BaptistChurch

20TH APRIL 2014

He is Risen!

Postal address 8 Claremont Tce Otumoetai Tauranga 3110 Ph 576 2523 www.obc.org.nz

Church location 241 Otumoetai Rd, Otumoetai Tauranga

Office Staff
Lorilee de Jong or
Pam Johnstone
576 2523
reception@obc.org.nz

Interim Pastor
David McChesney
Home 576 3116
Mob 022 367 2567
mcchesney777@
qmail.com

Youth Pastor Matthew Gordon Mob 027 665 4657 matthew@obc.org.nz

Family Pastor Jan Ozanne Home 576 0650 Mob 027 733 3298 jan@obc.org.nz



We live and die, Christ died and lived!

FIRST TIME at OBC?

Thanks for visiting us!

If you would like to find out more information about our church and the programmes we are running, please collect a brochure from the information desk in the foyer.

TODAY

10am Jan Ozanne

7pm Prayer Meeting

NEXT WEEK

10am David McChesney

7pm Prayer Meeting

www.obc.org.nz

Our website is now up and running ... you can access the newsletters on line as well as upload and listen to the sermons.

Volunteers Needed

We are getting carpet laid in the church office and need 2 or 3 volunteers to shift some office furniture in the morning and put it back late afternoon. We are looking at either tomorrow 21 April or next Monday 28 April. If you can help please contact the church office or Neil Ph: 543 2189. Thankyou.

Soul Purpose will take a break for the holidays and will resume on Tuesday May 6.

Easter Camp/E-Camp

Please remember to pray for the Youth, 'The Rock' and the intermediates 'Zero Gravity' who are attending Easter camp. Please pray for our Leaders and that all will have safe travel, good health and enough sleep! Pray especially for good connections to be made between leaders and youth and with one another. Pray too that lives will be touched by God!

Term 2 Toolbox parenting courses:

Middle Years: Daytime 9:30-11:30 am at the Arty House starting Wednesday 14 May

Evenings: 7-9pm at City Church, starting

Monday 12 May Tweens and Teens

Tauranga Girls College, 7-9pm starting Tuesday 20 May Otumoetai College, 7-9pm, starting Monday 19 May

There is also a possibility of a resource-making/idea-sharing morning early next term, taking a sneak peak at the new 'Raising Awesome Whanau Toolbox'. Please let Jackie know if this is something you are interested in and a suitable date/time will be organised. Ph 576 1169 or email bop@theparentingplace.com

Get away to a day together 2014. This great event is happening again. Mark Saturday 17 May on your calendars. This is an enjoyable, inspirational, uplifting seminar that will show you how to enjoy your marriage-not just endure it. Whether your marriage is fantastic or faltering, grab this opportunity to get away together to listen, learn, laugh and reconnect. Cost is \$50 per person which includes morning and afternoon teas and workbooks. To book ph 0800 800 680 or visit www.familylife.org.nz together

the noticeboard.

MEEKI Y DI ANNIED

WEERL! PLAININER				
MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
10am ESOL English using the bible	9.30am BADMINTON 9.30am SOUL PURPOSE	9.30am COMMUNION SERVICE	9.30am MAINLY MUSIC During school term	9.30am BADMINTON
5.45-7.15pm ICONZ ADVENTURE	Resumes term two. Ph Jenny 576-6974	In the chapel, followed by morning tea. Enjoy a time of blessing and		SUNDAY
Boys 8-11 During school term	10am ESOL Conversational English	fellowship.		Paine's Home Group
7.30pm Holmes Home Group	1.30pm Edna Snow's Small Group Resumes term two.	9.30am Women's Small Group During school term	7.30pm Cochran's Home Group Meet at Grant & Jenny Nel- son's place	4:30-5:30 with optional shared takeaways for dinner Contact 576 1169
~ A	7.30pm Blokes' Group	7.00—9.00 pm The Rock Youth	55.7.5 plado	

Interested in School Chaplaincy?

Lifewalk is wanting to recruit potential school chaplains for this upcoming training beginning June 27.

Lifewalk Trust is a Charitable Trust that supports, resources and places chaplains in State schools. Lifewalk is the largest and longest standing provider of school chaplaincy in New Zealand, providing pastoral care and support/mentoring to both primary and secondary schools. For more information, check out